

August F. Pampel, Tree Warden Email: augiepampel@att.net

Essex Town Hall 29 West Avenue Essex, Connecticut 06426 Fax: 860 767-8509 Cell: 860-388-7209

## TOWN OF ESSEX NOTICE

## NOTICE OF FINAL DECISION OF THE TREE WARDEN REGARDING TREE POSTED FOR REMOVAL AT#37 MAIN STREET, ESSEX

A public hearing was held on Tuesday September 14, 2021 for the posted removal of one Little Leaf Linden at #37 Main Street, Essex.

As required by Chapter 451, Section 23-59 of the Connecticut General Statutes, an appeal objecting to the removals was received by me. Residents and other concerned people were present at a hearing and voiced their concerns regarding the removal of subject tree.

Based on a review of the tree it was decided it should be removed for the following concerns: the tree has a history of lifting the adjacent sidewalk and will continue to do so at some point in time, *preventive maintenance*, it *shades a portion* of the newly planted smaller trees which we want to flourish, and it is a host of *obnoxious insects* during the Spring months.

This is the final decision of the Tree Warden of the Town of Essex.. Let it be known that Chapter 451, Section 23-59 of the Connecticut General Statutes states "..the Tree Warden shall render his decision granting or denying the application, and the party aggrieved by such decision may, within ten days, appeal therefrom to the superior court or the judicial district within which such town or borough is located."

This decision will be posted in the lobby of the office of the Town Clerk located on the second floor of the Essex Town Hall. It will also be sent to persons present at the Public Hearing and to those who appealed the posting of these trees for removal.

Signed; August Pampel, Essex Tree Warden

ld Pampel

September 17, 2021